
Notice of Questions from Vendors & Answers

For Request for Proposal (RFP) for 
Haddon Heights Elementary School After-School Program

RFP No.  Proposal Due Date:  July 17, 2018

The following is being furnished openly, via the District website, to any and all potential vendors, 
with notification of the posting of this notice sent to those potential vendors who received or 
requested the proposal documentation.  The following is provided for purposes of clarification 
only.  No changes or modifications to the RFP or specifications have been made.

Notice of Questions and Answers from Prospective Vendor:

1. Question:  One potential vendor asked the following question:  “From our experience, it 
takes at least 3-4 months for a provider to go through New Jersey state licensing and be 
ready to operate.  Given the timeframe, it does not seem possible that any provider would 
be able to meet your September 1 launch date.  How should we consider this issue in our 
RFP reply?”

Answer:  The RFP specifications state that the responding Contractor is required to furnish 
with their proposal documentation a copy of their child care program license.  This is 
required without regard to the timelines for completion of the process of obtaining a child 
care program license from the State.  Potential vendors who are unable to obtain licensure 
in time to submit a copy of their license with their proposal submission would fail to meet the 
RFP requirement.


